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Photographer Ralph Flippo 
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Newsletter Wanda DeVary
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A great BIG thanks to all these people! 

Come Join Us! 

We will be eating at the Colorado's Steak Place.  It is 
just north of the meeting place.  Park at the meeting 
building and walk over.  We eat at 5:30.  If you would 
like to join us, we would be happy to see you.  BYOM! 

The club meets the 2nd Friday of each month at the 
Sanford Garden Club.  It is located about 2 blocks south 
of Lake Mary Blvd. On the East side of 17-92.  For 
more information contact Bill Shackelford at (407) 323-
3401 or Ray Leist at (386) 428-3401 

Club web site: www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html  

You are receiving this newsletter  
because you are a V.I. P. 

REMINDER: The club due's are $25 for the year 
and a one-time membership fee of $15.  If you are 
paying by check please make it out to Lona Leist, 
not to the club.  

Did you know?... 
Did you know that the club has patches and hats 
for sale?  Be proud to belong to the Central Florida 
Metal Detecting Club.  The cost of the patch is 
$5.00 and the cost of the hat is also $5.00.    Get 
your patch & hat today.   

Contact: huntmaster@cfl.rr.com    or  
see Ray at the meeting.  



President’s Corner 

Hi everyone:   

Hope everyone is doing well.   

We had 24 people show up for the overnight camp out. 
Thanks to the Gold Coast Club for their turnout.  We 
dug almost a total of 2,000 coins, a silver half and a 
silver dime.  We left more than that out there. 
Everyone just got tired of digging money.  The food 
was good and everyone seemed to have a good time. 

Lorrie Sprigg is our new activity director and if you 
have any ideas she would appreciate it very much.   

The Fernadina Beach hunt was another great success. 
Our club members did well and as usual the food was 
great.    

If anyone wants to sell their silver to the club I am 
paying 8 times face.  You can pay your club dues with 
your silver.  This will be used for club activities. 

We have more members that are qualifying for the Hall 
of Fame.  If you find and item and return it to its owner 
you will have your picture taken and be entered into the 
Hall of Fame. 

We are still collecting items for the Sanford shelter. 
Please bring in a couple of items and if everyone does 
this every month this will help the shelter very much.  It 
was reported that they were just about out of food last 
month. 
We are still having new members every month and if 
you see someone that looks new, speak to them and 
make them feel welcome. 

If you know of anyone who needs our prayers and cards 
let me know.   

If we have not seen your smiling face for awhile, we 
have missed you, then come to the meeting and bring a 
stranger.  

President   Ray Leist   

Secretary’s Report – Chuck Hosbein 

The May meeting of the Central Florida Metal Detecting 
Club was called to order at 7:30 by club president Ray 
Leist.  The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Bill Green. 

Our joke of the month was about an attorney trying to 
get his client off. 

We had a few guests at the meeting for May. They were 
recognized and received silver dimes from the club. We 
had one new member join the club in May.  Our new 
member is Barbara Blake. 

Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were read and 
accepted.  

Club members celebrating birthdays and anniversaries 
during May were recognized and received silver dimes 
from the club. 

Ray noted that there are a couple of hunts coming up. 
> May 10th Jacksonville hunt 
> May 17-18 Our club’s overnight hunt 

For the overnight hunt, everyone must be at the meeting 
place by 9:30 AM.  As in the past, you need to bring your 
own bed linens, etc.  Cabins will be provided and the cost 
is $37 per person. 

Ray noted that everyone that attended the beach 
shootout had a great time.  Members discussed what 
they found and what they won.  The next shootout will be 
held April 3rd thru 5th.  Pictures of the hunt are 
available at the shootout web site. 

David Stone recently went on a cruise to Bermuda and 
took a detector.  He noted that in order to hunt in 
Bermuda, you must get a permit.  He had his permit at 
the meeting.  He also noted that getting scoops on and 
off the ship was an issue. 

Bill Shackelford noted that the Christian Center has bare 
shelves.  He asked everyone if they could bring in 
donations.  Bill will get then to the center. 

Bill Green noted that he and George Case were asked by 
police to help locate some evidence at a school break-
in.  Ray noted that he and some members of the Daytona 



club helped the Daytona police in looking for a shell 
casing.  Deyton located the needed shell casing. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50. 

 

Point Standings  

Bill Green 108 Lonnie Lytle 5 
Dave Gascoyne 60 Sally Parks 5 
Shirley DeVary 57 Gary Flatt 4 
Ralph Flippo 46 Bea Case 4 
Lorrie Sprigg 40 Dan Lorenzen 3 
Jerry Sprigg 28 William O’Brien 3 
George Case 28 Carol Taylor 3 
Diana Swaney 24 Joe Lobato 3 
Ron DeVary 23 Roy Waxman 3 
Jim Burdick 20 Gary Blake 3 
Alan James 16 Billy Spears 2 
Paul Swaney 15 Bill Bergdoll 2 
Jerry Hitson 11 Don Whittaker 2 
Sherre Spears 6 Ann Hartle 2 
Frank Rothery 6 Bill Shackelford 1 
James Floyd 6 Richard ordelesi 
Melody Parks 6 

If you don’t enter – You can’t win 

Here’s a tip... 
Always make sure after you find a coin to sweep 

back over the area a second time.  It is not 
uncommon to find a few coins bunched together. 

What starts with T, ends with T and has T in it?  
 (Answer on last page)  

Single Coin 
1. Dave Gascoyne  1837 dime  
2. Ralph Flippo 1721 Philippine 2 reale 
3. Diane Swaney  1936 Buffalo 

Group Coins 
1. Bill Green  Large collection of coins 
2. Dave Gascoyne  Indians and buffaloes 
3. Ralph Flippo Collection of coins 

Single Jewelry 
1. Paul Swaney White gold and diamond ring 
2. Bill Green 3-karat man made diamond/gold 

ring 
3. Roy Waxman  14k solid chain 

Group Jewelry 
1. Bill Green  Rings, misc. jewelry 
2. Ralph Flippo Misc. pins and jewelry 
3. George Case  Misc. jewelry 

Single Artifact 
1. Alan James  Great coat button 
2. Dave Gascoyne  1830’s button 
3. Bill Green  Old 30’s iron hammer 

Group Artifacts 
1. Dave Gascoyne  Civil War bullets and buttons 
2. Alan James  Flint holder, whistle, misc. items 
3. ** NO ENTRY ** 

x 

Bank Night drawing was #70,  
Sandra Robinson. She was not present and 

the $20 prize rolls over to next month. 



Single Odds/Ends 
1. Paul Swaney Bronze vacuum gauge 
2. Diane Swaney  Religious medal 
3. Jerry Sprigg  1920s-50s mini iron 

Group Odds/Ends 
1. Bill Green  Hot wheels, keys, odds and ends 
2. George Case  Misc. junk 
3. Dave Gascoyne  Stuff 

Finds of the Month  
First Place  

Single Coin – Dave Gascoyne 

Group Coins – Bill Green 

 Single Jewelry – Paul Swaney 

Group Jewelry – Bill Green 

Single Artifact – Alan James 

Group Artifacts – Dave Gascoyne 

Single Odds/Ends – Paul Swaney 



Group Odds/Ends – Bill Green 

Riddle 2... 
What is the longest word in 

the dictionary?

 (answer on last page)

Golden Eagle Products 
Authorized dealer for Minelab, Garrett, Tesoro,  

Coiltex and Sun Ray. 
Contact: 
Frank Rothery Ph. (321) 254-5513 
1740 Burton Lane  
Melbourne, FL.  32934         frothery@aol.com  

****** 
Got something to sell?   

Contact Ray Leist at the club or email him at  
huntmaster@cfl.rr.com   

FOR SALE  

Minelab Explorer with 3 Coils - 6", 8", 
and a 11" (with covers).  Also included are 
Auto Charger, 2 Battery Packs and 2 
User Manuals.  All for only $550 OBO 

Contact:  George Case at  407-647-5574 

Did You Know… 
We have slideshows up on the club website of some of 
the hunts.  If you would like to take a look go to the 
CFMDC website at 

http://www.geocities.com/g8r81/cfmdc.html 

and then look on the left side for “Slideshows” and 
click on that.  If you happen to have any pictures of any 
of the events and would like to share -  just contact 
Wanda at  mumszie@tampabay.rr.com  

Overnight Camping Trip 

The overnight camp-out held on May 17 & 18th was a 
huge success even though the camp was undergoing 
renovations and some things were not up to par.  The 
food was very good.  We played bingo for cash on 
Saturday night and there were prizes for the best finds. 
I am sorry that there are no pictures of the event.  I 
guess everyone forgot their cameras! 



"The following members below have found and returned lost items to 
their owners.  Also some of the members below have found 

incriminating evidence for local police departments." 

Club member Jim Robinson found this 
Navy Pilots ring dated October 5, 1943 
and returned it to Frank Keenan.   

WTG Jim! 

Club member Bill Shackelford is a twofer!  
He found a set of keys and returned them 
to Pastor Bob Martin.  Bill also found and 
retuned a wedding band to Garret 
Digman.  WTG Bill! 

Club member Chuck Hosbein found 
a gold metal medical alert bracelet 

and returned it to Debra Wood.  
WTG Chuck! 

In 2007 Club member Bill Green 
found and returned a 16k  Gold 

Wedding Band to Roxanne Lewis.  
WTG Bill! 

Club member Richard Kordeleski has found  
and returned multiple items. 

1966 class ring was returned in 1999 
2001 class ring returned 2001 to Loretta Taylor 
2000 class ring returned 2000 to Sara Jones 
2002 class ring returned 2002 to Amanda Taylor    

WTG Richard! 

 Club member Jerry Sprigg found and  
returned a ring.   

WTG Jerry! 



 

Club member Lorrie Sprigg has found several items and 
returned them to their grateful owners  

1964 Class Ring to Larry Mitchell, GA 
1963 Class Ring to Beth Townsend, KT 
1969 Class Ring to Gayle Cox, GA 
Cross & Dog Tags to Andrew Pooley, GA 
$5000 diamond ring and returned to Moriah Shears, FL 

WTG Lorrie! 

Club member Paul Swaney 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Paul! 

Club member Melody Parks 
found and returned a ring.   

WTG Melody! 

Club member Roland Davis has 
found several items for the  

police departments of  
Orlando and Winter Park 

WTG Roland! 



Correction 
I had the wrong address entered for these 
two members.  My apologies.  Correction 
made! 

 
Dabney Small 
2926 S Morningside Ct  
Oviedo  Fl  32765  
small2311@hotmail.com  
 
Gary Blake  
872 Oak Chase Dr            
Orlando fl 32828                
gary@glbgolf.com           
        

 
 

Tip of the Month 
 

 
I can’t stress this one enough!  Be responsible! Fill your 
holes behind you, and remove any small trash you 
excavate.  It will keep people from tripping over or in 
them.  But most of all, proper and responsible 
practices will keep more areas open to us all.  It just 
takes a moment and shows the public we are 
responsible.  Fill in your holes neatly whether you're in 
a city park, at the beach or even in a remote wilderness.  
Leave the land as you found it before you disturbed it.  
Fill your holes!   

 
 
 

 
EXTRA! EXTRA!   
Read All About It!  

The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club is in the 
news!  Read the free Lost Treasure Newsletter 
featuring our club by using the following link: 

 
http://www.losttreasure.com/clickcounter/?linkid=1107 

 
When you get to the home page just look down the left 
side and click on Feature Club.  This is the Lost 
Treasure Online NewsLetter May 20, 2008 
 
 
 

 

 

What starts with T, ends with T and has T in it?  
 

A teapot! 
----------------------- 

Riddle 2 answer 

What is the longest word in the 
dictionary?  

Smile  

There is a mile between  
the first and last letter. 

All mistakes and misspellings were intentionally made so that 
you could have the pleasure of finding them. 




